
 1

 
 

 
 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 
NOTICE OF APPLICATION 

 
 

APPLICATION OF NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR HYDRO UNDER SECTION 
38 OF THE PUBLIC UTILITIES ACT FOR ABANDONMENT AND 

DECOMMISSIONING OF DIESEL GENERATING STATION AND DISTRIBUTION 
SYSTEM AT GREAT HARBOUR DEEP 

 

 

TAKE NOTICE that Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro has filed an application with the 

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities seeking the Board’s consent and approval, pursuant 

to Section 38 of the Public Utilities Act, to abandon and decommission the diesel generation 

station and distribution system at Great Harbour Deep. 

 

AND FURTHER TAKE NOTICE that the Application states that, by mutual agreement, the 

permanent residents of Great Harbour Deep will be relocating and that termination of services 

provided by the Government of Newfoundland and Labrador, its Crown corporations and 

agencies will occur on or after October 31, 2002. 

 

The Board will receive written submissions in connection with the Application from interested 

persons.   Written submissions should clearly state the person’s interest in the matter, issues or 

concerns in connection with the request by Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro, and the 

disposition which the person advocates.   Documentation to support the concerns or issues raised 

should be included with the submission.  The Board will receive submissions until Monday, 

October 21, 2002.   
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Copies of the application are available at Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro’s regional offices 

throughout the Province or by contacting the Board Secretary.  All correspondence and requests 

for further information should be addressed to the Board Secretary as set out below:  

 

Office:  Suite E210, Prince Charles Building, 120 Torbay Road, St. John’s 

By mail: P.O. Box 21040, St. John’s, NF, A1A 5B2 

By telephone: 709-726-8600; 1-866-782-0006 

By facsimile: 709-726-9604 

By e-mail: ito@pub.nf.ca. 

 

Copies of the Board’s legislation and regulations are available for viewing on the Board’s 

website at www.pub.nf.ca or at the Board’s office.  

 

Dated at St. John’s, Newfoundland and Labrador, this 3rd day of October 2002. 

 

Cheryl Blundon 

Board Secretary 

 


